A very wet December ended and a wet January started off the Ne

ear. More storms are promised as I write this so even more rain
The field has withstood all this water remarkably well but over the
last week of the year a sink hole has opened up. This has increasec
in size and on 2nd January it measured about 4 x 3' and about 5
deep. The hole is over to the left as you leave the club house, abou
30 yds away. Luckily Roger Darvell was on site doing some more
work on the pits area and he'll fence it off and try and tip some
earth into the hole.

Here is a snap of the work Roger has
started on the pits, he's dug the sodden
earth out and will replace the area with
'burn off' like we've used elsewhere. The

tables can sit on this and we'll be dry
underfoot at last.

Also visible are the new concrete car
park dividers, these are very heavy and
will damage your car if you reverse into
them. Don't trip up, either!




In mid December we held our Annnual
General Meeting in Uxbridge which was
well attended with nearly 50 people in
attendence. Two new members were
elected to the Committee, Tony Parrott
and Frank Dalby Smith.

The Club members voted in a
Constitution as recommended by the
Committee and after a lot of work by
Stuart Whitehouse to make it fit for
WLMAC.

After several unsuccessful efforts at
feeding members in recent years, this
years snacks and nibbles seemed to be
the best catering compromise.

Brentford Models were in attendance
and hopefully did some decent trade. If
you do need a special something, ring
Peter or Pramath beforehand and they
can normally bring it along to the
meetings.

Chairman Mat has still got some copies of the
Scale Day 2013 video for sale, if you'd like a
copy, get in touch with him, £10 a copy, all
proceeds go to the club from now on. Thanks
again to Phrix for filming and making the DVD.

A couple of points were raised by members, which are valid points for us all to remember.

Takeoffs should never be towards the club house or the pits area. If the wind is in an
awkward direction, either use the extreme ends of the Astroturf or learn to take off cross
wind. Even if your plane can take off and turn in the width of the Astroturf, don't line your
plane up pointing at the Pits.

Secondly, when a member calls 'Landing’, clear the runway to allow them to land. Some
members have continued to fly near or over the runway as others approach. This is off
putting so we all need to take heed and clear the area when a 'Landing' is called.




On 5th December a large tree came down across our access
road, completely blocking all access to the field.

The tree came from the Canal side of the boundary so we
contacted the Canal Trust to get them to cut down the
remaining tree as that was looking rather precarious.

Of course, that weekend enjoyed lovely weather but we were
unable to take advantage, typical!

Luckily the tree was cleared very quickly by Graham Nye who

shares the site with us.




Pictured to the left is the
smallest quad copter in the
world. Together with itfs
transmitter, it fits in the palm
of its owner, Roger Darvell. It
was a Christmas present to him
but it does seem fo be suitable
for inside only.




